
ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP
Elk Grove Village  |  Mount Prospect  |  Des Plaines  |  Arlington Heights  |  Rolling Meadows

Upcoming EventsA MESSAGE FROM TOWNSHIP

SUPERVISOR GEORGE K. BUSSE
January 6

Accepting “Souper Bowl” 
Donations

January 7
Building CLOSED 12 p.m. – 1:30 

p.m. for All Sta� Meeting 

January 15
Youth Services Winter Group 

begin

January 20
Township O�ces closed in 

observance of Martin Luther 
King Jr. Day

February 17
Township O�ces closed in 

observance of President’s Day

March 11
Open LIHEAP Day 

April 8
Annual Town Meeting

April 12
Egg Hunt at Elk Grove Township

April 18
Township O�ces close at  

12:30 in observance of Good 
Friday/Easter

Winter 2025

COMING THIS SPRING!
Community Services Day

Mobile DMV Unit

Shredding Event (@ EGT)

Stamp Out Hunger Food Drive

CCC Pack The Pantry

Elk Grove Village Newsletter - Winter 2025

I hope you had a wonderful holiday season. We at 

Elk Grove Township wish all of you a healthy and 

prosperous 2025. We are looking forward to another 

year of working with you to make our community 

an even better place to live and raise a family. Please 

don’t hesitate to reach out to us if you have any 

questions about the services that we can provide you 

and your family.

Holiday Donations. To all our generous donors who helped with our Winter Coat Drive, 

Thanksgiving Donation Drive, Holiday Gift Drive, Older Adult Angel Tree and, of course, 

our Food Pantry, we sincerely thank you. Your generosity allowed us to provide those in 

need with meals, winter clothes, Christmas presents and a lot of smiles. A special thanks 

to the students at Rolling Meadows and Elk Grove High Schools for their outstanding 

participation in the 9th Annual Cereal Bowl. With the special help of their respective 

mayors, and principals the students collected 7,050 boxes of cereal. This was more than 

double the number of boxes collected in any past year!

NEW COMMUNITY SERVICES OFFICE

Come visit our new Community Services O�ce. This o�ce provides residents with 

passports, �shing and hunting licenses, handicap placards and notary services. We also 

can furnish passport pictures so it’s a one stop passport service! Call our Community 
Services Specialist, Ewelina Radzik, at 224-222-0936 to set up an appointment.

Responsible with your Tax Dollars.  As we enter the 2025 budget season, I want 

to assure you that we will be very careful and responsible with your tax dollars. The 

Township Board has raised your taxes only once in the last 12 years. The Township share 

of your property tax bill is less than 1% and this is despite a signi�cant increase in the 

social services we provide to meet growing community needs. 

TRUSTEE
Richard Keenley
rkeenley@elkgrovetownship.com

TRUSTEE
Brian Maye
bmaye@elkgrovetownship.com

TRUSTEE
Dale Niewiardowski
dniewiardowski@elkgrovetownship.com

TRUSTEE
David Perns
dperns@elkgrovetownship.com
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TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETINGS
Held on the 4th Monday of each month at 7:00 pm. 
Township building located at  
600 Landmeier Road, Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

January 27th 

February 24th 

March 24th 

April 28th 

May 19th 

June 23rd 

July 28th 

August 25th 

September 22nd 

October 27th 

November 24th 

December 22nd 
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CLERK’S CORNER
Suellen Satern
ssatern@elkgrovetownship.com

ASSESSING THE SITUATION
Connie Carosielli
ccarosielli@elkgrovetownship.com

We are delighted to welcome 

Dulce Viveros to our sta�. Dulce 

brings with her fourteen years 

of experience in the assessment 

profession and is �uent in Spanish. 

Dulce, Laurie, Bryan and I hope 

that 2025 is the best year ever for you and your families.

There are several pieces of information that you should be 

aware of in the coming days. 2024 tax bills will be mailed 

at the end of January, due and payable March 1, 2025. 

This bill will not re�ect your exemptions. You will see your 

exemptions re�ected on your second installment.

We have been informed by the County Assessor that 

exemption applications will be mailed and available the 

beginning of February. Senior Freeze exemptions that were 

applied for in 2024 will receive a renewal form in the mail. 

Homeowners that have homestead or senior exemptions 

will receive a postcard verifying that these exemptions will 

automatically renew. This is also true for the permanently 

disabled and permanently disabled veterans with 100% 

disability.

Local Elections are coming up 

in February and April.  While the 

names of the candidates may not 

be well known, these elections 
can have a huge impact on our 

everyday lives in our communities.  
Depending on what town you live in, you will be voting for 

the following: 

Positions on the Ballot

Mayors 

Village Trustees or Aldermen

School Board Members

Park District Board Members

Library Board Members

Township Elected O�cials – Supervisor, Clerk, Assessor, 

Trustees

Make sure that you are up-to-date with what you need to 

know regarding your property tax by contacting my o�ce at 

224-265-6110 and registering for our taxpayer information 

system.

Election Dates

February 25, 2025  Consolidated Primary Election -   

if needed

April 1, 2025 Consolidated Election

Key Voting Dates for April 1, 2025 Consolidated 

Election 

March 4 Last Day of Voter Registration 

March 16 Last Day to Register to Vote Online

March 17 First Day of Early Voting

March 27 Last Day to Request a Mail Ballot

March 31 Last Day of Early Voting

April 1 Last Day Mail Ballots Can Be Postmarked

April 1 ELECTION DAY

For voter information, including how to register online, your 

polling place, your current districts and more, go to  

www.elections.il.gov and cookcountyclerkil.gov.  Please 

mark Tuesday, April 1 on your calendar as well as any of these 
other dates that you need to remember. I hope you will take 

the time to exercise your right to vote this April.
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DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES
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The winter months can bring 

a wave of �nancial challenges, 

especially when it comes to heating our homes and 

maintaining electricity. To help residents navigate these 

di�culties, the Elk Grove Township Social Services 

Department is dedicated to providing essential support and 

assistance.

Energy Assistance Programs:

We understand the importance of access to a�ordable 

and reliable energy. That’s why we o�er assistance with the 

following income-based programs:

 •  Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program 

(LIHEAP): Provides �nancial assistance to eligible 

households to help pay for heating and cooling costs.

 •  Furnace Program: Your household may be eligible for 

repair or replacement of your existing furnace if it is 

inoperable or red tagged.

 •  Weatherization: Income eligible households can qualify 

to have their home assessed for things like seals in drafty 

areas, insulation in attic, walls, basement and crawl 

spaces, and enhancing indoor air quality and ventilation.

 •  Low Income Discount Rate (LIDR) Program for Nicor 

Gas: O�ers a discount on natural gas bills for income-

quali�ed customers.

 •  Nicor Energy Aide: A customer assistance fund that 

provides emergency �nancial assistance to help eligible 

Nicor Gas customers pay their heating bills.

 •  Nicor Energy Aide and Shield of Caring: Programs 

that provide emergency �nancial assistance and a safety 
net for eligible Nicor Gas customers facing a heating-

related crisis.

Eligibility for all these programs is determined by income. To 

learn more or to schedule a screening, please call us at  

224-265-6111.

Emergency Assistance:

The Emergency Assistance program provides critical 

support to households experiencing a temporary �nancial 

hardship. If you are struggling to pay your utility bills or 

facing a housing crisis, we can assist you if you meet the 
income guidelines and demonstrate the ability to maintain 

your housing and utilities moving forward.

Mobile Dental Clinic:

Endeavor Health (formerly Northwest Community 

Healthcare) Mobile Dental Clinic o�ers family dental care 

for residents without access to a dentist due to �nancial 

barriers in Elk Grove, Palatine, Schaumburg or Wheeling 

Townships. Individuals must meet income guidelines and 

not have private dental insurance. Financial and residency 

screenings must be completed by your respective township 

before accessing an appointment with the clinic.

Eligibility for all these programs is determined by income. To 

learn more or to schedule a screening, please call us at  

224-265-6111.

A Successful Holiday Season Thanks to Our Generous 

Community

The holiday season is a time for giving, and the Elk Grove 

Township community truly shined this year. Thanks to the 

incredible generosity of our residents, we were able to 

sponsor over 250 in-need seniors and nearly 200 children 

for the holidays. Seniors were able to make their own 

holiday wish and the Santas in our area truly delivered. The 

wishes ranged from air fryers, cozy pajamas and even a 

request for ‘The Best of Simon and Garfunkel” with a new cd 

player. Parents who have shown a need based on income 

screenings were able to receive a gift card to shop for their 

child. This program is a win-win as it allows the parents the 

dignity and joy to choose for their child what ‘Santa’ will be 

leaving under the tree; and sponsors are able to feel the joy 

of warming the holiday for both child and parent. These 

programs are only made possible by our residents’ support 
and generosity!

Moving Forward:

The Elk Grove Township Social Services Department remains 

committed to serving our community. We encourage you 

to reach out to us if you or someone you know needs 

assistance. Our dedicated team is here to help.

ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP IS HELPING TO KEEP OUR COMMUNITY 

WARM THIS WINTER
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FOOD PANTRY
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The Elk Grove Township Food 

Pantry is proud to provide 

assistance to residents in need 

within our Township boundaries. Whether you’re facing 

temporary challenges or longer-term di�culties, we are 

here to help. To register for the Food Pantry, call 224-265-

6111 and schedule your initial visit. Registration requires 

a photo ID and a utility bill dated within the last 30 days. 

First-time visitors should plan to arrive 15 minutes early to 

complete the registration process and receive their Food 

Pantry card.

For current Food Pantry clients, it’s important to check the 

expiration date on your Food Pantry card. Cards are valid 

for six months and must be renewed to continue accessing 

services. If your card is close to expiring, bring a current 

utility bill (dated within the last 30 days) and a photo ID to 

your next appointment to renew. Please remember, your 

Food Pantry card is required every time you visit.

If you’re unable to visit the Food Pantry in person, we also 

o�er a delivery service for your convenience. Deliveries are 

available on Mondays, and you can arrange one by calling 

224-265-6102. Let us continue to support you and your 

family with the resources you need.

Please note: deliveries are restricted to elderly and those with 

disabilities. Clients must call the week prior to the Monday they 

would like their delivery.

This past November, the Food Pantry partnered with the 

Social Services department to provide every household that 

visited the pantry with a special Thanksgiving basket as part 

of the Township’s Thanksgiving Basket Drive-Thru. Thanks to 

the outstanding generosity of our community during the 

‘Thanksgiving Donation Drive’ campaign, the Food Pantry 

was able to distribute complete Thanksgiving meals. These 

baskets included a choice of a whole turkey, turkey breast, 

or whole chicken, along with butter, milk, eggs, stu�ng mix, 

gravy, plates, and other holiday essentials.

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to Forest Packaging 
(pictured above) for their generous donation of boxes, 

which were instrumental in making this initiative possible. 

With the community’s incredible support, over $14,000 

was raised, enabling us to serve nearly 900 families! This 

accomplishment would not have been possible without 
your continued kindness and contributions. Thank you for 

helping us bring the spirit of Thanksgiving to so many!

WELCOME FOOD PANTRY SHOPPERS!

GIVING THANKS TOGETHER!

PANTRY HOURS OF OPERATION

Tuesdays:   

9:30 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Wednesdays, Thursdays, Fridays:   

9:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

For ways to donate to the Township’s Food Pantry,  

please see page 11
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YOUTH SERVICES

At Elk Grove Township Youth 

Services, our mission is simple yet 

profound: to empower young people with the skills and 

tools they need to thrive both in school and in life. Since 

1972, we’ve been dedicated to meeting the needs of our 

Township’s youth by fostering communication, social 
awareness, and self-awareness.

Through our strengths-based approach, we focus on 

equipping youth with essential life skills to help them 

grow into successful, independent, responsible, and 
contributing young adults.

Building Connections and Con�dence

Strong communication skills are the foundation for healthy 

relationships, whether with peers, family, or the broader 

community. Our programs are designed to help youth 

navigate challenges such as resolving con�icts, managing 

emotions, and expressing themselves e�ectively. At the 

same time, we focus on building social awareness—helping 

participants understand the impact of their actions and 

fostering empathy for others.

Self-awareness is another cornerstone of our work. By 

encouraging young people to re�ect on their emotions, 

strengths, and values, we aim to give them a deeper 

understanding of themselves and how they relate to the 

world around them.

Programs That Make a Di�erence

We o�er year-round on-site programs for youth ages 7–22, 

addressing the unique needs of our community. Highlights 

include:

 •  Social Skills Groups: Helping youth build con�dence 

in communication and peer relationships.

 •  Girls Empowerment Group: Fostering self-esteem, 

resilience, and leadership.

 •  Leadership Development/Trainings: Cultivating the 

next generation of leaders.

 •  Life Skills Programs: Teaching skills to support 

integration into the community.

 •  Bullying Prevention Programs: Empowering 

students to create safe and supportive environments.

 •  Youth Recognition Committee: Supporting positive 

youth development through service and leadership.

Partnering for Success

The Youth Services Department collaborates with schools 
and community leaders to ensure our programs re�ect the 

diverse needs of the Township’s youth. Together, we create 

opportunities for young people to grow, develop, and take 
responsibility for themselves and their communities.

If you’d like to learn more about our programs, suggest new 
services, or have questions, please reach out!

Let’s work together to inspire and empower the next 

generation!

Contact Us!

Renee Dorn, Youth Services Director

Jenn Hahn, Program Coordinator

youthservices@elkgrovetownship.com
(847) 981-0375

Follow us on the Township’s Social Media channels by using 

#EGTYouthServices

EMPOWERING THE NEXT GENERATION: ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP 

YOUTH SERVICES
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ADULT & FAMILY COUNSELING

The Township’s Adult & Family 

Counseling department is 

bringing back their very popular 

‘Bridge the Gap Parenting Seminar this March! This seminar 

will help you examine your emotional triggers, positive and 

negative reactions, parenting methods, and how to deepen 

your connection with your child encouraging mutual 

respect. You will also get the chance to share and learn from 

other parents and establish improved relationships. 

The seminar is o�ered in both English and Spanish, and is being 

held on Saturday, March 5, from 10:00am to 12:00pm in the 

Township’s Meeting Hall. Childcare with be provided. To register, 

please contact 847-981-0373 by March 7. 

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND: A THIRD PARENTING SEMINAR! 

847-981-0374 pvbhatt@elkgrovetownship.com

SATURDAY

MARCH 15
10:00A - 12:00P

MEETING HALL (EAST LOT)
600 LANDMEIER RD
ELK GROVE VILLAGE, IL
60007 

To register or for any other additional queries:

Parenting is a journey that embarks you on experiencing different kinds of emotions. There is
fulfillment and pride and there is heartbreak and disappointment. The challenges in parenting are
real and so is the stress that parents go through. We are all bombarded with so much of parenting
information and often aspire to embrace good ideas. Yet we struggle to integrate what we want to. 

This seminar offers an opportunity to explore ways to bridge the gap between knowledge and
practice. Learn skills that support you on your parenting journey. 

This seminar is being conducted by Priya Vadaya Bhatt M.Sc., M.A. from Elk Grove Township’s
Adult & Family Counseling Program. 

Identify
personal
triggers

Process
intense

emotions

Discover
ways to be
the parent

you want to
be

Respond to
conflicts and
meltdowns
effectively

Communicate
emotions and
thoughts with
empathy and

clarity

SEMINARSEMINARSEMINAR    

HIGHLIGHTSHIGHLIGHTSHIGHLIGHTS

The Adult and Family Counseling Program o�ers Individual and Family therapy to Elk Grove Township residents free of 
charge. Professional and con�dential services are provided in o�ce or by telehealth in English and Spanish, Hindi, and 

Gujarati. Psychiatric services for medications are also available. For additional information, call 847-981-0373.



em·pow·er  (əmˈpou(ə)r/) verb
make (someone) stronger and more confident, especially in controlling their life and claiming their rights 

com·mu·ni·ty (kəˈmyo͞onədē/) noun
a group of people living in the same place or having a particular characteristic in common 
a feeling of fellowship with others, as a result of sharing common attitudes, interests, and goals 

Empowering People through Community 

Clerk’s Office  

847‐437‐0300

 Applica�ons for Absentee Ballots

 Hun�ng and Fishing Licenses

 Notary Public

 Passport Applica�ons

 Temporary/Handicapped Parking Placard

 Voter Assistance

 Voter Registra�on

Assessor’s Office  

224‐265‐6110 

 Applica�ons for Division and Consolida�on of Proper�es

 Assessed Value Complaints

 Board of Review Complaints

 Filing Cer�cate of Error Applica�ons

 Homeowner's Exemp�on

 Name Change on Tax Bill

 Notary Service

 Property Characteris�c Changes

 Property Loca�on Changes

 Senior Ci�zen Exemp�on

 Senior Ci�zen Freeze

 Tax Deferral Applica�ons

Transporta�on Services

224-265-6115

 Senior and Disability Bus

 T.R.I.P Program (Township Riders Ini�a�ve Program)

 Taxi Cab Discount Card

Social Services 

224‐265‐6111 

 Financial Assistance

 Food Pantry

 LIHEAP( Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program)

 Nicor Sharing

 Salva�on Army

 Access to Care

 Medical Lending Closet

 Mobile Dental Clinic

 Senior Health Insurance Program Consoler (SHIP)

 Wellness Check‐ins & Senior Will Program

 State Benet Applica�ons

 Medicare‐Medicaid Alignment Ini�a�ve (MMAI)

 Seasonal Programs

 Referrals

Community Empowerment Fund 

 501c(3) Emergency Fund

‐ ‐



 �





 ff



‐ ‐

‐ ‐ 5

 �





 �









‐ ‐

 ffi

4‐ ‐

 �



 �

 �











‐ 22‐0935










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Adult and Family Counseling  

847‐981‐0373 

 Individual, Couple/Family Counseling

 Paren�ng Seminars

 Youth Drug Abuse Programs

 Psychiatric /Medical Management

 Offering Teletherapy

 ADHD Screenings

Youth Services (On‐site and In‐school) 

847‐981‐0375 

 Bullying Preven�on in School

 Challenge Course

 Future Leaders Group

 Gang Preven�on in Schools

 Girls Empowerment Group

 Leadership Development

 Life Skills Group

 Social Skills Group

Veteran Services 

224‐265‐6112 

 Veteran Service Officer (VSO)

Community Outreach  

224‐265‐6111 

 EGTAC (Elk Grove Township Agency Collabora�ve)

 Food Drives

 Gi� Card Drives

 Job Pos�ng for Local Jobs

 Resources for other Social Service Agencies

 Snow Angels Campaign

 Volunteers for food drive and special events

 Cereal Bowl (High Schools)

 Shredding

Employment Center 

224‐222‐0935  









 Assistance with Networking

 Online Community Job Board

 Resume & Interview Skills

 LinkedIn Prole Assistance

Bike Safety  

847‐981-0375 

 Safety Training
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SENIOR SERVICES

Elk Grove Township is honored 

to support senior residents (ages 

55 and older) through a variety 

of valuable services. Our Transportation Service promotes 

mobility and independence by providing free rides to 

destinations such as medical appointments, grocery 

stores, �tness centers, restaurants, and more—helping 

you stay active and self-reliant. The Township operates 

four lift-equipped buses, including a brand-new one, to 

ensure accessibility for all riders. Curious if your favorite 

destinations fall within Township boundaries? Give us a call, 

and we’ll be happy to help! For seniors aged 60 and older 

needing transportation outside the Township for medical 

appointments, our Township Riders Initiative Program 

(TRIP), in partnership with PACE, o�ers a convenient 

solution.

To learn more about our transportation options or to 

register for these services, including the Township bus and 

TRIP programs, call us today at 224-265-6115.

MEDICARE OPEN ENROLLMENT

The Medicare Open Enrollment period has concluded 

successfully, thanks in part to the valuable assistance 

provided by our dedicated SHIP (Senior Health Insurance 

Program) counselor. Our SHIP counselor played a crucial 
role in guiding residents through the complexities of 

Medicare plans, helping them make informed decisions 
about their coverage options.

Even if the Open Enrollment period has passed, residents 
may still qualify for a Special Enrollment Period due to 

certain life events, such as losing other health coverage or 

moving to a new area. If you believe you may qualify for a 
Special Enrollment Period and would like to explore your 

options, please don’t hesitate to contact our SHIP counselor 

for guidance and support. This service is completely free 

and designed to help you make the best choices for your 

healthcare needs.   

MEDICAL LENDING CLOSET

Do you know someone who has recently been injured, 

faced a surgery, or simply needs mobility assistance? If 

so, please refer them to our Medical Lending Closet. This 

program allows residents to borrow essential medical 

equipment such as wheelchairs, commodes, canes, walkers, 

etc. at no cost for a period of six months. This service can 

signi�cantly improve the 

quality of life for individuals 

with mobility limitations and 

alleviate the �nancial burden 

associated with purchasing or 
renting medical equipment. 

Please call 224-265-6111 to 

learn more about the items in 

our lending closet.  

SENIOR TRANSPORTATION
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FOR THE COMMUNITY

Thank you to our wonderful donors for the food donations and for your kindness. We could not 

succeed without your help! Monetary donations are also accepted at the pantry year-round and 

often help �ll the gaps between donated food items that are in high demand. If you would like 

to bring in or send a monetary donation please mail, or drop o� your donation at 600 Landmeier Rd in Elk Grove Village. 

Monetary Donations are also accepted online at ElkGroveTownship.com. Donations are accepted Monday through Friday 

9 a.m. to 4 p.m. If you need help with your donation drop-o�, please call 224-265-6111 and someone will assist you!

THANK YOU!

Sanford Chemical Inc

Hunger Resource Network

Ridge Family Center for Learning

Friends at Lutheran Church of 
Martha & Mary

Prince of Peace Church

That’s Caring

Elk Grove Park District Preschool

JAS

Trend Technologies

CJ Logistics

Topco

Colors for Plastic

HOME

Surveying & Mapping

RUN Logistics Inc

Social Justice Team @ NSUC

D59 Retiree Association

Girl Scout Troop 47170

Boy Scout Troop 155

EGV Leo’s & Cubs Club

SEA LIMITED

Kindness Club-Robert Frost 
Elementary School

Beckers Specialty

Midwest Goods Inc

John & Lenore Zumph

Mary Du�y & Andrew Du�y

Rene Delsignore & Mary Scharring 
Hausen

Janice Baldazzarre & Libia Hernandez

Joel Dalsky

We would also like to thank our 

partners at:

Great Chicago Food Depository

Jewel Osco

Meijer

Marianos

Panera

Target

Walmart

PANTRY WISH LIST

 •  Jams

 • Jellies

 • Oatmeal

 • Pancake Mix

 • Pickles

 • Olives

 • Pasta

 • Pasta Sauce

 • Ketchup

 • Salad Dressings

All other canned goods and toiletries are always welcome.

ANNUAL TOWN 

MEETING 

TUESDAY, APRIL 8, 

7:00 P.M.

MEETING HALL

600 LANDMEIER RD. 

ELK GROVE VILLAGE



12 Elk Grove Village Newsletter - Winter 2025

25Ce

lebrating

Y ears

45Ce

leb
rating

Years

Unlock the Door to

Growth and Success!

Join the GOA and 100's of local businesses

like you to access a variety of benefits

designed for your business:

Networking Opportunities
Marketing and Promotion
Business Education and
Training
Credibility and Trust
Collaboration and Partnerships
Influence and Leadership
Notary Services

Visibility within the
community
Business Referrals
Access to Resources
Advocacy and
Representation 
Community Involvement 
...And Much More!

Contact us today to learn more about membership! 
www.TheGOA.com

630.773.2944

Committed to serving the local business
community for over 45 years!

220 Stanley St.
Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

(847) 264-8215
www.allshingles.com

A&D
Home Improvement

A&D Home Improvement  
is a trusted, family-owned,  

full service exterior remodeler

• Commercial & Residential Roofing 

• Siding 

• Windows 

• Gutters 

•  FREE GUTTER CLEANING with  

purchase of full gutter guard system

We also work with insurance claims!

CALL US TODAY

The Elk Grove Village Lions Club 

was established in 1958 by citizens 

with a sense of commitment to the 

community and the desire to make 

a di�erence. 

The Lions provide FREE eye examinations, eyeglasses and hearing 
aids for residents in need. Through the use of drop-o� boxes placed 
throughout the Village, the Lions are able to collect over 11,000 
pairs of eyeglasses and hundreds of hearing aids each year.

The Elk Grove Village Lions Club meets on the �rst and third 
Wednesday of each month. 

Anyone interested in becoming a Lion or attending a meeting 

should contact: Lion Sabrina Swanson at 847-909-9197.

Since then, with a small but dedicated membership, the club has 
raised and donated thousands of dollars in cash, goods and services 
back to our Village, District and International projects. The Elk Grove 
Village Lions support local humanitarian e�orts tirelessly. Recent 
recipients include:

 • Elk Grove Township Food Pantry

 • Elk Grove Community Services/Social Services

 • Support Lions Candy Day

 • D .A. R. E. Program

 • Leader Dogs for the Blind

 • Elk Grove Holiday Assistance Program

 • Elk Grove Village Holiday House Decorating Contest
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A SINGLE 

SOURCE 
SOLUTION 
FOR ALL YOUR PRINT 

A ND MARKETIN G

DIGITAL MARKETING 
SOLUTIONS

CREATIVE SOLUTIONS

DATA MANAGEMENT 
& DEVELOPMENT

DIRECT MAIL 
MARKETING

PRINT PRODUCTION

PROMOTIONAL &  
APPAREL PRODUCTS

FULFILLMENT & 
DISTRIBUTION

WWW. S T E V E N S G R O U P W E B . C O M

Chris Gorski 

cgorski@stevensgroupweb.com

Outstanding 
Customer 
Service

Gary Lori Johnny

Tel: 331-209-2100  |  188 Industrial Drive, Suite 428, Elmhurst, IL 60126
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� Published quarterly with complete market coverage in
beautiful full color on glossy stock!

This newsletter has an extended shelf life with 
important information and dates!

�

� With a direct mail distribution of over 44,000,
you will reach every household and business in the area.
That’s a readership of over 96,000 people! 

� Elk Grove Township covers several affluent areas    
including Mount Prospect, Elk Grove Village, Des Plaines,
Rolling Meadows, and Arlington Heights!

� 4,000 businesses within the Elk Grove Township
 receive the newsletter!

� Targeted Audience - No wasted circulation!

� Display advertisers get access to internet advertising on
 the website as well as links to the downloadable version!

Simply the BEST Value for your
advertising dollar in the area!

Elk Grove Township
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A Note from the Supervisor
Happy New Year! I hope 
2016 proves to be a 
wonderful year for you and 
your family. 2015 was a great 
year for Elk Grove Township 
and I am looking forward to 
another exciting year.

I would like to personally 
thank our generous families 
and members of our business 
community who donated to 

and Snow Angels programs. 
In addition to our holiday programs, we truly appreciate 
all of our donors who keep our food pantry stocked 
throughout the year. We could not help feed individuals 
and families in our township without all of your help.

A large part of our mission at Elk Grove Township is to 
provide a social services safety net. We provide services 
to township residents directly or indirectly through one 
of our partner agencies. In 2015 we have worked hard to 
strengthen relationships with churches, schools, community 
organizations, and the business community in order to leverage 

can help a family meet a housing need. Or there may be a business 
that has an employment opportunity. Alternatively, a church or 
community organization may have an issue the township can assist 
with. To communicate important information about these resources 
we have created community information boards located at our township 
administrative building.

information about jobs, training programs, health resources, and many 

We will be placing all of this community information online in the very near 
future.

Please take time to review this newsletter. It has some great information 
about all of our township services. If you have any questions please feel free to 
contact us anytime.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

SAVE THE DATE
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING               TUESDAY, APRIL 12, 2016

Join us at 7:00 PM at the Elk Grove Township Center, 2400 S. 

Arlington Heights Road, Elk Grove, for the Annual Town Meeting 

Real Life, Really Good Residents
When Arlington Heights resident and ICU nurse, Tamara 
Perille, was about to celebrate her 50th birthday, it was a 
cause for celebration.   She decided to have a party, but 

guests were asked to bring non-perishable food items 
to be shared with local residents through the Elk Grove 
Township Food Pantry. Amazingly,   Tamara collected 
over 90lbs of food!  It’s only through the generosity of 
others that the pantry is able to help those in need.  

community and being a Really Good Resident!

Winter 2016

Elk Grove Township Freezes Levy 

for 2016-2017 Daily Herald, December 1, 2015

 ruo fo lla enilmaerts ot gniunitnoc ni tnegilid neeb evah eW“
operations,” said Elk Grove Township Supervisor Mike Sweeney, 

partnerships, which have increased the township’s service reach 

and provided additional avenues to support programs through 

donated items and volunteers.  New programs have been added 

without adding to the tax burden.

A Note from the Supervisor

months are here and I am 
looking forward to family 
barbeques and days at the 
pool with my wife and kids. 
I hope you enjoy time with 
your families!

We have been busy. I am 
excited to announce the 
opening of the Elk Grove 
Township Employment 

open to all township residents. 
If you are looking for work or new opportunities this is a 

great resource. Job counselors can help regardless of your 
skills and experience. Information on the job center is 
included in this newsletter.

end of March. Our goals are to follow our mission, provide 

have continued to freeze property taxes and live within our 
means. Looking to the future the board has discussed a potential 

all township resources under one roof and place property back on 
the tax rolls. Consolidation could result in the relocation of the Elk 

the possible sale or purchase of township property has recently begun 

process is that voters in Elk Grove Township will have direct involvement 
in these decisions. Townships are unique especially on the topic of 
property purchases and sales. State law requires that voters approve these 

process and we look forward to your input. If you would like to be contacted 
directly about when any Special Town Meetings are scheduled please contact 

review it and let us know if you have any questions or suggestions. We value 
your input. Don’t forget about the community resource boards located at our 

programs, community events and resources along with other great information.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

Real Life, REALLY Good Residents
Every newsletter, we try to highlight someone who we feel is doing 

at Juliette Low School in Arlington Heights helped to coordinate a 

Pantry.  

the students in the club to discuss the needs of the pantry, 
the necessity of community involvement, and how their 

Club sprang into action and asked their fellow classmates 

and collected boxes and (beautifully decorated) boxes 
of food.  What a wonderful example of compassion 
and caring in our community!  We would not be able 
to serve those in need without wonderful kids like 
those at Juliette Low School. You are ALL really good 
residents! 

Spring 2016

  Coming soon: 

Back to School 
 Bl ast  of f !  
 

  

 

 

 Your $10 donation helps a neighbor make ends meet.

Elk Grove Township Food Pantry works hard to 
ensure that local residents in need of food are 

community, donations are up, but unfortunately, so 

your help!  

Here’s how the program works:   

 From July 1st through September 24th each Meijer store 
partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to ensure 
that all donations generated remain within local communities.

 When you shop at the Meijer at 1301 Meijer Drive in Rolling 
Meadows during their fall campaign, you may choose to donate 
to the Simply Give program.  100% of your donation is given to 

Elk Grove Township to purchase food for the pantry.  Better yet donate $10 between 
September 1st – 3rd and Meijer will double match your donation, which means 
each of your $10 donations will provide $30 of support to the Elk Grove Township 
Food Pantry.

 Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, 

we can choose whatever we need most.

Please consider donating to Simply Give next time you visit Meijer in Rolling 
Meadows.

GONE III Drive - 
Public Private Partnerships in Action

Jason Tremblay, Tony Maldonado, Ted Breden, Cary Hedrick, Dan Schwellenbach, Stephanie Shparago, Barb Van 
Slambrouck,  Mike Miller, Ollie  Shelky (guest), Grace Popovic, Jim Hodgdon Roger Smith (Not pictured:  Isaac 
Franco, Giuseppe Mastrolonardo, Mike Goodman, Lisa Pruyn, Lisa Menich)

 

GONE III (Greater O’Hare Networking Executives III) heard that there was 
a need in the local high school for healthy snacks for students in low income 
households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single serving packages 

THANK YOU, members of GONE III
GONE III is a non-compete networking group under the umbrella of the GOA (Growth 

meets every Friday morning at the Elk Grove Township building.  If you are interested in 
more information about the group, please contact Jim Hodgdon --JimH@thehbcgroup.co m

Real life, REALLY Good Resident
Without food pantry volunteers, we 
wouldn’t be able to serve as many 
families as we do every month.  

interfacing with the public (and 
gets all the thanks and hugs doled 
out), there are many that work 
behind the scenes that deserve the credit! 
Ken Sanford has been working in our food pantry since 
2013.  As a former postal worker, Ken has participated in 
the postal workers’ food drive for years (and continues to 
help out every year).  He saw the generosity of the residents 
who were able to give and now, working on the other side, 
he sees the need. As our food pantry usage is up, Ken is 

donations, check for expired items, shelve, and bag items.  
He also has been instrumental in the management of 
stock and rotation of items so that what is donated gets 
out to those in need before expiration date.  Amazingly, 
he does all this with a smile and a giving attitude.  He is 
well organized, reliable, and always willing to go the extra 
mile.  We couldn’t do what we do without the generosity 
of time and heart from people like Ken. We couldn’t 
possibly thank him appropriately for all his hours of 
service.  
Ken, YOU are a real life, REALLY good resident.

Summer 2016

 small, specific need often requires just a group of concerned people who care enough to 
make a difference.  That’s exactly what happened when members of GONE III (Greater O’Hare 
Networking Executives III) heard that there was a need in the local high school for healthy 
snacks for students in low income households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single 
serving packages of nuts, granola bars, trail mix, crackers, etc. all to benefit Elk Grove High 
School students in need. These snacks will be distributed through school social workers and 
staff to students in low-income households as need arises during and after school.

!

!

Elk Grove ownship Food Pantry works hard to ensure that local 
residents in need of food are getting assistance. Through the generosity of our community, donations 
are up, but unfortunately, so is our usage. This means that we sometimes run out of essential items 
and must purchase them. Meijer has generously offered to assist us, but we need your help!  

Here’s how the program works:   

Each Meijer store partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to 
ensure that all donations generated remain within local communities.

When you shop at Meijer during their fall campaign, you may choose to 
donate to the Simply Give program.   100% of your donation is given to Elk 
Grove ownship to purchase food for the pantry

Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, the   program 
allows us the flexibility to choose the grocery items best suited for the families we serve in our 
communities.  Most often, Elk Grove ownship uses these funds to purchase protein sources, but the 
program is flexible enough that we can choose whatever we need most.

ogether, we can help fight local hunger

!

!

A Note from the Supervisor
Since becoming Township  
Supervisor in 2013 I have  
approached each decision and  
every conversation with the same 
goal; How can we strengthen 
public/private partnerships 
in our community? I mention 
public/private partnerships so 

partnerships get to the heart of our 
township mission. We serve as a
conduit that connects community 

resources from individuals, families and businesses with those 
in need. To our taxpayers and donors who trust us to deliver 

 

that make our work possible and rewarding. Please contact us if 
you would like to volunteer or make a donation. In addition, please 
consider patronizing our business donors and advertisers. 

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

Quarterly

Targeted

Audience

Value

Ask about our quarterly postcard programs!  Where you

can get a discounted postage rate!  You can also take

advantage of special “Spotlight” Editorial pages, advertiser

promotions and frequency discounts!

Advertise in the 

ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP

NEWSLETTER

The highly-popular Elk Grove Township Newsletter reaches every household and business in Elk Grove Township.
You can now advertise in this publication to help grow your business and attract new consumers to our area.
Published quarterly each issue is saved until the next one and used as a reference tool, used over and over again.
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For more information contact:
Chris Gorski - Account Manager
Elk Grove Township
331-209-2100
cgorski@stevensgroupweb.com
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POSTAL CUSTOMER

Elk Grove Township

600 Landmeier Road 

Elk Grove Village, IL  60007

www.elkgrovetownship.com

Business Hours

Monday - Friday  

9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Township Phone Numbers

Administration & Passports . . . . . . . .847-437-0300

Assessor’s O�ce  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .224-265-6110

Highway Department &  

Storm Water Issues . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .847-437-0300

Senior Transportation . . . . . . . . . . . . .224-265-6115

Social Services & Food Pantry . . . . . .224-265-6111

Adult & Family Counseling  . . . . . . . .847-981-0373

Youth Services . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .847-981-0375

New Website
We have revamped our entire user interface to not 

only make it more aesthetically pleasing but e�ortless 

to navigate! Our new website promises to rede�ne 

everyone’s interaction with our organization and will 

showcase our expanded range of services, accompanied 

by detailed descriptions and vibrant imagery. Get ready 

for an abundance of valuable resources at your �ngertips!

Follow us on Social Media

facebook.com/elkgrovetownship linkedin.com/company/elk-grove-township@ElkGroveTownship twitter.com/EGTownship


